

Llantwit Youth Council – Digital Meeting Minutes

Date: 03.11.2020



Welcomes & Apologies:

- **Welcomes:** *Adley Curtis, Jack Fletcher, David Maughan (Chair), Aimee Turrell (Vice-Chair), Taran Ellerton, Cai Ellerton, Rhys Jones & Lexi-May Allen.*
- **Apologies:** *Tia-Jade Allen & Marc George.*

Well-Being Checks:

- *AC carried out well-being checks with all members, asking how they have been feeling throughout lockdown and how the school environment has changed/adjusted. The general consensus was the young people are managing well, though are lacking motivation towards school work and their jobs. TE stated that school is slightly weirds and finds it frustrating.*

Remembrance Day Parade: 08.11.2020

- *AC informed members that the Town Council have arranged for LYC to lay their own wreath on Sunday 8th November. AC queried as to wether DM received/read the email from Ruth/LMTC. DM stated that he had not received any email and had not heard anything regarding the parade. AC provided DM with all the relevant details and asked if he was able to attend the parade. DM stated that he would like to attend the parade.*

Chair & Vice-Chair Elections:

- *AC stated that any member that wants to run for Chair or Vice-Chair has to put their interested forward by 05.11.2020 (no later). TA and TE stated they would like to run for Chair and AT, CE & TA for Vice-Chair. AC informed members that he is going to contact those who was not able to attend the meeting to see if they would be interested. In addition, AC stated that the new Chair and Vice-Chair would be announced at the next meeting.*

Recycling Accreditation:

- *AC informed DM, AT, PH & CE that they still have work outstanding on their 'Recycling Accreditation'. Furthermore, AC stated that so they care able to complete their accreditation he is going to drop their booklets to their house. AC stated that the young people are to complete their booklets at home before handing them back.*

Feedback:

- **Youth Cabinet Future Voice's Event; 20.10.2020:** *LA, PH & AT all gave feedback on the Future Voice's Event. LA gave a brief overview of the event and AT & PH discussed the 'SWOT' analysis (on youth participation in the vale) that was completed. As several members wasn't able to attend the event, BW suggested completing a 'SWOT' analysis in the meeting. All members then put their opinions forward and an analysis was completed.*
- **Half-Term Halloween Bake Off; 26.10.2020:** *As PH was the only LYC member to take part in the Halloween Bake Off, she gave a brief overview.*

Youth Council Social Digital Session:

- *AC asked members if they would be interested in a 'LYC Social Digital Session'. All members were enthusiastic towards the idea and put forward several ideas for the session. Ideas including: Monopoly Night; Murder Mystery Game; Bingo; Kahoot Quiz.*

Period Poverty Campaign Update:

- *AC provided an update on the Campaign, informing members what resources have been ordered for the 'Sanitary Packs'. AC asked which members would be interested in being 'Campaign Ambassadors'. LA, DM, AT & PH all put themselves forward to be campaign ambassadors. AC stated that he would inform them what is expected of them at the next Period Poverty task group. AC reminded members of the campaign task group on 24.11.2020.*

A.O.B:

- *PH informed members that 'Black-Bridge' now has sufficient lighting which is the result of discussions led by PH in Town Council meetings.*